

## Wyoming Department of Transportation



"Providing a safe, high quality, and efficient transportation system" 5300 Bishop Boulevard Cheyenne, Wyoming 82009-3340

January 7, 2013

Jeff Purdy
Planning and Right-of-Way Program Manager
Federal Highway Administration
Wyoming Division
2617 East Lincolnway, Suite D
Cheyenne WY 82001-5671

RE: TPF-5(002)

Updating A Guide to Standardized Highway Lighting Pole Hardware

Dear Mr. Purdy:

The Wyoming Department of Transportation is the lead state for the above mentioned pooled funding study and agrees to receive, obligate, expend and manage contributions from participating agencies.

Participating agencies are requested to submit a copy of this letter with their funding transfer request form for this project to their respective FHWA Division Office for concurrence.

Please contact Enid White, Research Manager, 5300 Bishop Blvd., Cheyenne WY, 307-777-4182, <a href="mailto:enid.white1@wyo.gov">enid.white1@wyo.gov</a>; or myself at 307-777-4177, <a href="mailto:tim.mcdowell@wyo.gov">tim.mcdowell@wyo.gov</a> if you have any questions or concerns regarding this pooled fund.

Sincerely,

Tim McDowell, P.E.

State Programming Engineer